
14th July 2024 
10.45am Joint AAW Service with AVC led by Nigel Mawdsley
6.30pm Circuit Service at Liverpool Road Church

21st July - 11am Circuit Service at PPW (Marie-Anne’s leaving Service)
 No Service here
 
Mission Statement

To share locally and globally in the whole Church’s purpose of 
the worship of God and the care of people.

Ainsdale Methodist Church
Sunday Worship 

Minister: Rev Patrick Evans
Tel: 07813 211501
Email: patrick.evans@
methodist.org.uk

Weekly
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The Bereavement 
Journey
Next Course is at Cornerstone 
Methodist Church Coffee Lounge. 
Thursday 24th February 2022 2pm-
4pm.
Contact Sally Eyes on 
07743660155 or 
sally.eyes@southportmethodist.o
rg.uk

Raising Praise
The next Raising Praise will be this 
Sunday 22nd January, 6.00pm at 

Leyland Road.
All welcome!

Coffee Morning
Saturday 4th February

10.30am-12 noon

Please come along to see proposals 

to improve the memorial garden 

and share ideas.

All money raised at the coffee 

morning will go towards the garden 

and a new lawn mower to ensure 

the gardens are well maintained.Bible Study
The next session will be in the Lounge on Monday, 15 July, 7-8.30pm, 

when we will be looking at Acts chapter 8.
Everyone is welcome.

Church Notices
If you have any items you want including in the notices please let Lucy Lloyd 

know on 01704 536648 or lucy@southportmethodist.org.uk. 

Bereavement Journey Course
Start Date: Thursday 14th September 2pm-4pm (6 week course)

Leyland Road Methodist Church
Contact Sally Eyes on sally.eyes@southportmethodist.org.uk 

or phone 07743 660155

Ecumenical Prayer Meeting
 7.30am Tuesdays in November at Lakeside Church. 

Offertory Envelopes
The Offertory envelopes for 2024 are now available for collection. They are on 

a table in the Church Lounge.

Ash Wednesday
 Ash Wednesday service (14th Feb) at 10.00am.

Mid-week Prayers
Wednesdays at 10am. All welcome.

Ecumenical Prayer Meeting
 7.30am Tuesdays in May at Sacred Heart Church. 

Property Matters
Dripping Tap? Light Not Working?  If you notice any issues with the church 

buildings/grounds please report these to the Caretaker (email:

amc-caretaker@southportmethodist.org.uk  or to any of the Stewards and we 

will ensure they are followed up.

Volunteers Needed
Can you volunteer some time? A few hours per week? The Hospice Africa 

Ainsdale Charity Shop (207, Heathfield Road,  PR8 3HE), looking for cheerful, 
willing  volunteers to help in its charity shop. This charity shop is part of 

Hospice Africa UK, which directly funds 3 hospice sites in Uganda for those who 
cannot afford to pay for medical care. It was founded by a Liverpool Doctor, Dr. 
Anne Merriman who wanted to bring compassion and care to those forgotten 

by society who were experiencing chronic pain.
If you are interested in joining our friendly team, please pop into the shop for 

an application form or contact me directly at merrimanm2@gmail.com. 
Alternatively leave a message on 01695 578209. Thank you.

Flowers
Our flowers this week have been kindly donated by Anne Evans in memory of 

her husband Bill’s Birthday.

Lectionary Readings 14th July 2024
2 Samuel 6:1-5,12b-19; Psalm 24; Ephesians 1.3-14; Mark 6.14-29

 

 Prayer
Eternal God, giver of love and peace, you call your children to live together as 

one family. Give us grace to learn your ways and to do your will, that we may 

bring justice and peace to all people, in the name of Jesus Christ. Amen.
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Thursdays
9.45am-10.45am – Gentle Gym Class 1

10.50am –11.50am – Gentle Gym 
Class 2

10am-12 noon – Art Class
12 noon - Lunch

Fridays
10am-12noon – Needlecraft Class

12 noon - Lunch
12.45pm-1.45pm - Singing for All

Chapel Café is open Monday, 
Wednesday & Friday - 10am-2pm

For any lunch bookings please call the 
ALL Office.

 01704 574838

• Ukulele for beginners Tuesdays 10-11.00am 
• Forever Fit chair exercise class Fridays 11.30am-12.30pm 
• “Fish Friday”- a lighter lunch every Friday.
• Fit 4 Life with Ciara - Exercise class Mondays 10am-11am Starts Monday 

21st March 2022. Any enquiries and to book please contact the office on  
01704 574838

Also please support ALL with your co-op membership cards and The Tesco 
voting rounds until the end of March. Thank you.

Ainsdale Lunch & 
Leisure

Family History & Technology Support
1 to1 sessions

Mondays 1pm-3pm
Advance booking is essential.

Call 01704 574838.

Ainsdale Methodist Church

Supported by Ainsdale Lunch & Leisure

Every Monday commencing 14th November

Our coffee lounge will be open for anyone to come in 
between 10am and 2pm and share the warm space

Free toast and a bowl of soup 
at lunchtime

Have a chat, read or play board games

Free 
Tea & 

Coffee

(The Church on the Green)

Free
WiFi

Ecumenical Prayer 
Meeting

7.30am Tuesdays in April at 
Lakeside Church.

Mondays
10am-11am - Fit 4 Life Class

12 noon - Lunch
1pm-3pm - Games afternoon which 
includes Cards, Dominoes, Jigsaws, 

Bingo, Quiz.

Tuesdays
10am-11am - Ukulele Class

12 noon - Lunch
1pm–3pm - Music for All

2pm-3.30pm – Tai Chi

Wednesdays
12 noon - Lunch

1pm-3pm – Games Afternoon (Indoor 
Bowling, Table Tennis)

Victoria & Abdul

Ecumenical Prayer Meeting
7.30am Tuesdays in February at Sacred Heart Church. 

Flowers
Our flowers this week have been kindly donated by Gill & Rob Hemmings in 

memory of Joan & Jim Hemmings (Rob’s parents).Ecumenical Prayer Meeting
 7.30am Tuesdays in May at Shoreline Church. 

2024 Ecumenical Study Course & Discussion

Digging Deeper - A Journey Through the 
Psalms

First Wednesday of the month 10.30am - 11.30am (coffee from 10am)
 Leyland Road Church Lounge

Next Session May 1st - Psalm 46 - Rev Ben Dyer

Worship at Ainsdale Village Church
When we worship at the Village Church from April onwards, the services will 

now be at 10am.

Southport U3A Choir
Invite you to join them to celebrate their 10th anniversary with a concert 

featuring their favourite songs
Friday 5th July 2pm

Doors open 1:45pm Christchurch, Lord Street, Southport Tickets £4
Free refreshments and raffle included



Dear Friends

      I hope this finds you well.  These are the last notices before September so 
together with the Leadership Team I’m taking the opportunity to offer you some 

updates and flag up some dates for the diary.  Some of these events are 
announced on a “save the date” basis with more details to follow.

Friday 18th August - Holiday Bingo social event will take place in the 
evening…more details to be announced in due course.

Sunday 20th August - immediately after the Sunday service we will be providing 
the congregation with an update on some important challenges regarding the 
building, specifically the Chapel. This will also serve as a short Church Council 

Meeting, so Church Council members are asked to make every effort to attend as 
there are a couple of items that will need to be voted upon regarding the chapel. 

Saturday 16th September - Harvest Hotpot Supper and Barn Dance - This will be 
held in the Church Hall, all are welcome, further details to be announced in due 

course.

Sunday 17th September - 10.45 Harvest Celebration Service.  Donations of food 
will gratefully be received for the Foodbank, or cash donations can be made 

towards “All we can”, the Methodist Relief and Development Fund.  For every £19 
raised we will be able to provide two families in Zimbabwe, with the training and 

tools they need to start growing vegetables for a nutritious diet and to develop an 
income they can depend on.

Sunday 15th October - 10.45 Church Anniversary Service, and we are delighted 
that Rev Sue Edwards will be leading our service.  This will also be our Gift Day, 

details of which will be announced nearer the time.  The service will be followed 
by a faith lunch. 

Minister on Holiday! - I am away from 24th July returning 15th August.  If you 
need to contact a minister in my absence please email or phone Rev Sonya 

Marshall at sonyatolley@icloud.com or on 07824 398263.

Dear God, as we celebrate this holiday season, bless us with peace, joy, and love 
as we experience a different rhythm of life. Amen.

God bless
Patrick

Dear Friends

Given the cool and rainy weather it is hard to believe we are in the peak holiday 
season, although in the next week or so the schools will break up. Holidays can 

take different forms, it may be heading off to a holiday cottage, a hotel or a 
youth hostel. You may be travelling to stay with friends or you may be offering 

hospitality to others in your home. Alternatively you may be having a staycation.

As I write this I’ve just returned from visiting the hospital. You will notice the 
similarity in many of the words above; hotel, holiday, hospital, hostel, and there 
are more such as hospice. Hospitality, hospital and associated words have the 

same root. It is about a place and time for healing, wellbeing and wholeness. We 
remember also that the word holiday comes from Holy Day. 

So all of these words are important for our wellbeing in body, mind and spirit. 
The gift of hospitality is an important one. You will readily be able to bring to 

mind exceptional hospitality, and likewise poor service that doesn’t tally with the 
word hospitality.

In the bible we have many examples of hospitality. Immediately we may think of 
the innkeeper in the nativity story. Another story that has an innkeeper is the 

Good Samaritan. 

The next day he [the Samaritan] took out two denarii and gave them to the 
innkeeper. ‘Look after him,’ he said, ‘and when I return, I will reimburse you for any 

extra expense you may have.’ (Luke Ch 10 vs 35)

The innkeeper could have refused to receive the man; well if the priest and 
Levite steered clear of him, would you want the reputation of your 

establishment tainted by offering him hospitality? He may have to pay out 
expenses and only have the word of the Samaritan that he would return to 

reimburse him…that’s pretty risky. The innkeeper is critical in bringing healing 
and wholeness to the man. When we give and receive hospitality, we are in God 

given healing sphere. May our holidays be Holy days.

God bless

Patrick


